Kenneth Bach
Deputy Inspector General

Kenneth Bach assumed the post of Deputy Inspector General on November 20, 2011.
He had served as Acting Inspector General since June 11, 2009.

Bach supervises all aspects of the day-to-day operations of the OIG, including the audit,
investigative and support sections.

Bach, who had previously served as an OIG investigator, rejoined the office in
September 2004 as the Technology Coordinator and later was named Chief Technology
Officer. In that role, he directed major upgrades of the OIG’s information technology
systems.

In 2007 he was appointed Assistant Inspector General for Support, where he oversaw
the OIG’s budget and finance operations, as well as information technology and other
personnel providing support to investigators and auditors.

Bach returned to the OIG after a successful stint with the Department of the Interior’s
OIG Program Integrity Division, where he led a team that investigated senior Interior
employees who had accepted illicit favors from lobbying groups and individuals. At
Interior, he also designed an automated system for developing investigative leads.

Prior to his OIG career, Bach served 22 years in the U.S. Army, where he was a
Criminal Investigation Division special agent specializing in white-collar crime.

He is a graduate of the Federal Executive Institute and the President’s Council on
Integrity and Efficiency’s Leadership Development Academy. Bach holds a bachelor’s
degree, cum laude, in criminal justice from the University of Central Florida.



